

This is important information. Please have this translated.

वित्तथा वत्तवे प्टिम मुस्ता स अतुरास वतरार्छ। . هذه الرسالة مهمة جداً . يرجى الطلب من شخص ما بترجمتها ك 請找人替閣下翻譯這重要通告。이것은 중요한 통지입니다. 꼭 번역하여 읽으십시오. यह बहुत ज़रूरी नोटिस है एसका हिन्दी में अनुवाद करवाईये।

Ito ay importanteng impormasyon. Mangyaring isalin ito sa Tagalog.

September 25, 2025

Dear parents and caregivers,

As we settle into the new school year, I want to take a moment to discuss the **Foundation Skills Assessment (FSA)**, an annual provincewide standardized test for Grade 4 and 7 students in B.C.

FSA testing will take place between October 1 and November 10, 2025, at your child's school during school hours.

All Grade 4 and 7 students across the province, including those in our school district, will be writing the assessments, as they provide important information on how students are progressing in reading, writing, numeracy, and self-reflection. The tests also give students experience that helps prepare them for assessments in Grades 10 and 12 required for graduation.

Your child's individual results will be shared with you confidentially and are not included on report cards. The province and the district use overall student results to identify areas that may require additional supports, or to adjust provincial curriculum if needed. This helps to continually improve the quality of education students receive.

School principals, in consultation with parents, may exempt a student from writing FSA tests if they meet specific Ministry of Education and Child Care criteria, such as students with documented learning needs in Individual Education Plans (IEPs) that prevent them from taking the test, and English Language Learners with insufficient language proficiency to understand the questions. Principals may also excuse a student in cases of family emergencies, prolonged illness, or similar extenuating circumstances.

For more information on the FSA, please visit the <u>Ministry of Education and Child Care's</u> <u>website</u> or contact your school.

Thank you for your continued support.

Sincerely,

Mark Pearmain, Superintendent | CEO Surrey Schools









